Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

June 20, 2016
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Lewis Russell
Doug Hall

Members Absent:  Brian Lennon and Kristi Burnett
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley and Jaime Fox.  Also attending: Kim Irby, Sonia Earp, Brandon McClure and Davy Moseley.      
At approximately 6:09 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Eric Mabe. 
Public Forum: Sonia Earp wanted to voice her opinion concerning any new hair policy.  She felt it was not an issue and pointed out her son has longer hair and was valedictorian of his class.

Brandon McClure reported that the first FFA skeet shooting team had gone to San Antonio to compete.  The girls placed ninth and the boys placed thirty-third.  He advised the Board of upcoming events in the summer.  He also told them that Mr. Johnson was a huge supporter of the AG program and helped transport kids and help with different events.  
Board minutes:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brandon Darrow to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2016 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary construction update:

Mr. Johnson advised he had asked the contractors to come up with an approximate cost for lengthening the cafeteria to the end of the building.    

Auditor contract:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Bret Garrett to accept the auditor contract from Arnold, Walker, Arnold & Co. for $8,300.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mrs. Fox gave the ESL report to the Board.

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to table the code of conduct and student handbook until the called meeting on June 27, 2016.

Executive Session:

At 7:09 p.m. the Board went into executive session to discuss the following:

The superintendent’s contract

A divider wall in the High School entry

The contribution from Rains County’s permanent school fund

Testing coordinator stipend
Open Session:

At 9:43 p.m. the Board returned to open session.

President Mabe asked for a motion to extend the superintendant’s contract. A motion was made by Lewis Russell to take no action.  The motion failed due to no second.

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brandon Darrow to build the divider wall in the high school lobby, replace the front door, add a pass through window into the office and install the keyless entry system quoted by Securadyne Systems. The motion carried unanimously. 
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Bret Garrett to use the Permanent School Fund monies from Rains County towards the construction of the elementary building.  The motion carried unanimously.  
A motion was made by Bret Garret and seconded by Lewis Russell to raise the testing coordinator stipend to a total of $5,000.  The motion carried unanimously.

Superintendents Report:
Mr. Johnson read the letter received from Lt. Governor Dan Patrick reference transgender use of school restrooms.

Mr. Johnson also advised the Board that due to an oversight on his part, the notice to hire an elementary teacher got deleted and a called meeting on June 27, 2016 would be necessary to fill the last position.    
Principals Report:
Mr. Billingsley reported that test scores would not be in until at least July 5, 2016.

Board Concerns:

Brandon Darrow would like the administration and class sponsors to approve all pictures used in the senior slide show in the future.

Bret Garrett wants to look into mowing contracts.

At 10:02 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Bret Garrett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
